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Mr. Chairman, 

Let me begin by expressing my personal delight in seeing you presiding over the work of our 
Committee with your usual charismatic humour and intellect. My delegation would like to 
assure you of its utmost cooperation and support in discharging your duties. 

Mr. Chairman, 

My delegation would like too at the outset to associate itself with the statement made on our 
behalf by the Chairman of the Group of 77 and China. He spoke for all of us in thanking the 
Under-Secretary General for Information and Communication, Mr. Shashi Tharoor, and his 
staff for the relentless efforts they have been making in the service of information and 
communication. The reports before us are a clear testimony of those efforts. 

Mr. Chairman, 

As others who have spoken before me stated, we are meeting at very trying times in the 
history of our Organization, at a time when the credibility of the UN has been put to test in its 
maintenance of international peace and security. Tanzania believes that this is the time when 
the communication strategies being devised by the DPI should come into actual play aimed at 
countering all the propaganda and misinformation about the role of the UN and its credibility. 
Others have referred to the recent negative trends in international relations as a "deficit of 
faith" in multilateral diplomacy. These fears can be allayed through effective communication 
of UN best practices across the globe and by underlining the importance of multilateralism as 
the best mechanism for managing relations between states. 

We are pleased to take note of the on-going review of the activities and repositioning of the 
Department of Information (DPI) in order to meet the challenges of the time. We support the 
initiatives aimed at ensuring greater efficiency and effectiveness of the DPI in recognition of 
the fact that communication function is not static. "It is a dynamic and interactive process. 
(President Mkapa). The Department has to be responsive to the changing needs of the times 
but without detracting from the mandate and priorities as set out by the Committee and the 
General Assembly in particular. 

-

inclusive programme in the name of New Partnership for Africa's Development. We expect 
the Africa section in DPI to use this programme that has been unanimously adopted by the 
UN General Assembly as the platform in reaching out the intended audiences and mobilizing 





but also to ensure effective communication with the nationals in a language they understand. 
We also agree with the view that the allocation of resources should take into account the size 
of the country and population for adequate coverage. We share the view expressed by many 
that the idea of regional hubs s
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